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Dear Parents and Carers  

 

After a challenging start to the year, we returned to normal and the year has been a tremendous success.  I want 

to thank all our pupils and staff for their enthusiasm, resilience, and commitment.  It is an absolute pleasure to 

work with all of the staff and pupils at Toynbee, and I would also like to thank you for your support and continued 

belief in the school.  I hope you all have a restful and enjoyable summer.   

Sadly though we must say goodbye to a number of valued colleagues.  Mrs Azor and Mrs Parrott are leaving to 

take up new roles at the Gregg School.  Can we thank Ms Jarvis for all her work in the PE department and wish 

her well for the future.   You may remember last year that Miss Burnett went on secondment to another school 

and has been successful in securing an Assistant Head Teacher role and we wish her well.  Mr Probert and Mr 

Trivett have been successful in securing PE roles in Hampshire schools, Miss Massey is moving on to pastures 

new, and Miss Elms and Miss Darlington are leaving the LSA team to pursue different roles, and Miss Marson, 

my PA is leaving us to take up a role at Heathrow Airport.   

We would like to welcome the following staff that will be joining Toynbee in September: Miss Westley (Head of 

Drama), Mr Rice (Head of History),  Mr Williams (Assistant Head of Maths) Miss Early (Assistant Head of English), 

Mr Boulton (History), Miss Wakeford (Maths) Miss Horn (PE), Mr Dwyer (Science), Mr Hansford (Music), Miss 

Sherrell (Guidance Manager), Mr Newell (LSA), Mr Warren (LSA), Miss Cox (LSA),  Mr Sale (Cover Supervisor) 

and Miss Powell (Senior Admin Assistant).    

 

Dates for the Autumn Term 2022  

Thursday 1st September - Inset Day 

Friday 2nd September - Year 7 pupils only 

Monday 5th September - All pupils return 

Thursday 22nd September - Inset Day  

 

Inset days 2022 - 23 

Thursday 1st September 

Thursday 22nd September  

Tuesday 3rd January 

Monday 20th February  

Thursday 6th July 
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Year 7  

The time has actually arrived...... what an amazing, fulfilling, rewarding 

year it has been!      

We have had a week of recognition and rewards, starting with our 

Celebration Assembly, celebrating our year together as well as pupils' 

achievements.  Pupils were given certificates for their hard work and 

commitment in lessons.  Well done to each and every one of you.  

 

This was followed by the Awards assembly where pupils were awarded 

for their academic successes.  Well done to everyone!  You should be 

extremely proud of yourselves.  Keep up the amazing hard work!  

We then had our trip to Paultons Park which was an 

absolutely fantastic day! Never have I been on the log 

flume so many times!  I cannot stress enough how 

impressed I was by Year 7 - their behaviour and 

conduct was impeccable.   It was great to see them 

all have so much fun! 

 

I am totally aware of how many times I have said this 

already, but I have so much admiration for Year 7, and 

they really have made me THE proudest Guidance 

Manager.   

  

I will sign off my last Year 7 newsletter item by saying how much I have totally appreciated your support this 

year.  I cannot wait to start our Year 8 journey in September and make more amazing memories.   

 

I hope you all have a lovely, restful summer. 

Take care, Mrs Vallance.  

 

Year 8  

For my final newsletter as a Guidance Manager I would like to take this opportunity to share with you at home  

                       8 REASONS YEAR 8 ARE ACTUALLY GREAT!!  

This was the theme of our Celebration Assembly on Monday. Where we celebrated the end of Year 8. 
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1 - How smart they are  

I have NEVER handed out so many certificates to such a range of pupils this year.  Throughout the Options 

process I have seen Teachers devastated that pupils did not put their subject in their top 6 - we have seen 

canvasing of pupils & an unprecedented interested for certain subjects! 

 

2 – How nice they can be.  

I have had the privilege of seeing just how kind to each other they can be. I love how excited they are with new 

pupils. Some have gone above & beyond in welcoming them to Toynbee, including learning Ukrainian over a 

weekend, and as a year group they have strived to find a place for everyone. They care when one of their teachers 

is off & look out for each other when they are poorly & injured & share concerns about their friends.  

 

3 – How sporty they are. 

They are pretty much excellent in ALL sports! Handball champions & Year 8 pupils have represented the county 

in Hammer & pole vault & played for England in Badminton & Snooker. We also have the commitment & team 

spirt in our inter football tournaments which was won this year by 8LK & 8PI. 

 

4- How resilient they are. 

COVID may have caused carnage & disruption for the 2021 Primary leavers, but this has also enabled them to 

be resilient to change & confident in trying something new. A personal highlight for me is how many pupils have 

had NURTURE sessions over the last year, I have been blown away by the empathy & insight from some of the 

pupils.  

 

5 – How dramatic they are.   

Stage Stars in the Christmas show & The Addams Family.  I loved watching the PHSE drama workshops where 

all performances were conducted with a gangster/road man accent, Not forgetting of course the dramatic 

performances I have seen over friendship beef & Oscar winning stars on the Astro at breaktime. 

 

6 – How much School Spirit they have.  

The Year 8s show amazing school spirit.  I can confidently walk into any Year 8 tutor group & ask for volunteers 

& I will get so many before I even tell them what the job is, & it’s not just because they like to miss a bit of 

lesson!   They attend so many clubs across all areas of the school. Staying late coming in early & doing jobs for 

their teachers & litter picking & not whilst on detention either.  

The school spirt as a year group is very special. 

 

7. How hungry they are. 

They are the first in the queue for food & bake sales, they max out on the food at Tutor events & always try to 

blag extra at penalty shoot-out sweets. They are very impressive in food tech lessons & I have been lucky enough 

to be personally delivered samples of their skills! (Please continue to do this!).  

 

8 - How much fun they are  

They are so much fun. Full of different characters & humour. Not a day has gone passed this year without me 

laughing out loud at something.  
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My hope for the Year 8s is that they continue to shine and show how Awesome they all are. I am really looking 

forward to still being part of their Toynbee journey in PHSE lessons & I know Miss West is excited to start as 

Year 9 GM in September h.west@toynbee.hants.sch.uk 

 

Thank you for all of your support as parents in everything over 

the last couple of years & I truly hope that everyone has a lovely 

summer. My final picture is of the Year 8 Award Winners. All of 

the Year 8s have made me proud this year in different ways but 

these pupils have been extra special in some capacity & deserve 

to be celebrated for this.  

 

Miss Murchie, Year 8 Guidance Manager 

 

Year 9 

 

Awards afternoon 

A huge well done to all students who received their certificates from 

Mr Longden this week for their academic excellence over the year - it 

was truly lovely to see you all together and celebrate your hard work 

and progress over the course of year 9! 

 

 

 

Thorpe Park 

After a long spell on the motorway, Year 9 spent a sunny, happy afternoon with their friends at Thorpe Park on 

Wednesday 20 July 2022, and what a day it was! 

 

It was a super busy day there so there was lots of queuing for rides, but patience and resilience paid off for them 

- it was evident they'd had fun from the grand soaking received on the Tidal Wave or telling us how great it was 

to feel the G force on Stealth.  

 

Thank you to all students for their exemplary behaviour throughout the day and for representing Toynbee so 

well. 

 

Finally 

As you are aware, I am leaving my role as Guidance Manager for Year 9 and wanted to voice what a privilege it 

was been getting to know the students through this academic year. I will really miss them all as we've been 

through a lot in a short space of time, out of which I hope they feel as confident and ready for year 10 as we 
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know they are.  Ms Gentle is a credit to Toynbee School and I have no doubt that they will all continue to thrive 

under her guidance.  

 

Thank you, as always for your support.  Miss Massey 

 

Year 10  

Firstly, I do not know how this year has flown by as quickly as it has! It is hard to believe that the year group are 

finishing year 10 and will be moving into year 11 in September for their final year at Toynbee. 

 

Looking back on this year, I want to say how proud I am of the year group and all of their accomplishments and 

achievements this year. They have worked extremely hard and demonstrated such a mature attitude towards 

their learning. They have really excelled in beginning to prepare for their mocks in September.  It has been 

wonderful to see such a large proportion of the year group have being involved and committed to extra-curricular 

activities this year, from sports clubs, to art club, to librarians and so much more! 

 

Last week saw Year 10 take part in the annual Pupils VS. 

Toynbee Staff Rounders Match. We had a great line up 

and went head-to-head with the staff on a very warm day! 

It was a really enjoyable event and was lovely to have staff 

and pupils come together to play. Year 10, as ever, can be 

rather competitive and certainly didn't dampen that spirit 

for this event! There were lots of highlights including an 

amazing rounder from Anna, Faye thinking she caught 

someone out (but didn't), Mr McCallister being caught out 

to the delight of many, great bowling from Chloe and fab 

first base from David. Lucas/Szymon/Ollie P were as ever 

oh so competitive!! 

 

Yesterday we held the academic awards alongside Year 8, along with SLT in attendance. It was a lovely event and 

fantastic to have the highest achieving pupils rewarded for their continued efforts throughout the year. A mention 

for the winners of the Guidance Manager awards, Luke Jeffery and Isla Maclean- you have both been consistently 
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fantastic, not just in year 10, but throughout your time at Toynbee and your kind, caring natures alongside your 

academic and sporting abilities will no doubt set you up for your future. A special mention to Faye Sherman, 

who won the Headteacher Award- you 

are simply outstanding, and I am so proud 

of you and everything you have achieved 

this year! 

 

Tuesday saw a number of the year group 

attend Thorpe Park for the day. Despite 

the high temperatures, we were in fact 

lucky in the sense that there were hardly 

any queues and the pupils got to enjoy 

numerous rides on repeat! I was able to enjoy a number of the rides alongside them- thanks Skye and Maddy for 

'forcing' me on Nemesis, and Molly, Mel, Cat, Megan and Eve for our annual water ride! The pupils were all 

fantastically behaved, and everyone thoroughly enjoyed the day! A big thank you to all the staff that came along 

too! 

 

It has been lovely to get back to in person assemblies since the GCSEs have ended. It was wonderful to hold our 

end of term celebration assembly yesterday and a big well done to all that received certificates for subjects across 

the board. It was a fantastic way to end the term. Today we had one last assembly, and my final one, where we 

watched our 'End of term video'- which is always lots of fun (embarrassing for some!) seeing photos from over 

the past year! 

 

Today has been my last day as their Guidance Manager, which has been an extremely emotional one to say the 

least! I feel extremely lucky to have worked with my year group for the past 3 years and seen them through 

many challenging experiences along with the highs and lows. I have the most amazing positive relationship with 

them, and I am so pleased I was able to experience and support them with their secondary school journey. I also 

want to say a personal thank you to all of you for supporting me throughout my time, I am so incredibly grateful 

for it and the relationships I have with you all. And thank you to those that have sent me such thoughtful and 

lovely emails, cards and gifts- I can't tell you how much your words all mean to me! My new role as you know 

will still be at Toynbee however, so I am fortunate enough to be able to continue to see the year group and be 

around as they go through year 11. 

 

In the meantime, I hope you and your families have a wonderful, relaxing summer. Wishing you all the best and 

take care! 

Mrs Kalogerias, Guidance Manager Year 10 (over and out!) 
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Shakefest 2022  

Last Friday saw the culmination of our first Shakespeare Festival.  

Year 7 had followed a week of study and activities related to A Midsummer 

Night’s Dream. Each tutor group had worked in small groups to rehearse a 

perform an extract from the play. In our Festival Finale, selected groups 

performed in front of their year group – as close to a summer production of 

the play as we could get. We were so 

impressed with the quality of the 

performances – where Shakespeare’s 

lines were delivered in front of an 

audience, with clarity and 

understanding, and some great 

characterisation which brought out 

the humour of the play. It was a lovely 

way to bring the year group together 

at the end of the year.   

The English Department   

HiVis Club  

Our final session of the year was an absolute blast!!!  Who knew 

that knocking down towers of plastic cups with water pistols 

would be so much fun!  We all had an amazing time and I would 

like to thank everyone for their generous donations of party food 

- there  was even enough left over to take on our day out this 

week.  The team and I have had an awesome time working with 

your children and we look forward to the exciting opportunities 

the next academic year brings.   

Have a wonderful summer - The VI Team! 

  

mailto:admin@toynbee.hants.sch.uk


Toynbee 

 

Bodycoats Road, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 2PL 

Tel: 023 80269026    E-mail: admin@toynbee.hants.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Matthew Longden B.Sc.(Hons), NPQH 

Achievement awards  

The following pupils were all nominated by a Head of Department as they have shown either Continuous 

Improvement or Academic Excellence in a particular subject.    Mr Longden, Mr Magee and the relevant Guidance 

Manager’s also nominated a pupil each.  Pupils were presented with a certificate for each of these awards and 

had the opportunity to spend some time out of class with each other to celebrate earlier this week.    

Year 7  

Carly Ip, Ben Wasenczuk, Amin Sumra, Daisy Gerrard, Harry Evans, Matthew Bond, Eleanor Bassett, Amin 

Sumra, Xavier Rodgers Gray, Harriet Avis, Jessica Perry, Aarna Mahey, Wilfred Voaden, Emilio Perini, Tyler 

Texeira, Ruby Turvey, Riley Steele, Daisy Richardson, Evie Daruvala, Keira Derri, Eddie Reid, Rebecca Cambridge, 

George Swan, Harry Evans, Jessica Perry, Medi Jeremiah, Isla Dennis. 

Year 8  

Christina Abraham, Emma Edge, Grace Curtis, Maya Shearing, Eddie Dominy, Naomi Beeching, Madison 

Frampton, Lara Beasley, Tilda Leyman Stead, Eddie Brook, Maria Mitchell, Isabel Emmett, Fia Bryan, Austin Walter 

Godwin, Kaila Thorn, Lily Stroud, Millie Smallpiece, Laneisha Vaz, Keira Mills, Lydie Bennett, Kayley Allen, Arla 

Joslin Riley, Ian Savage, Seth Clarke.  

Year 9  

Amelie Stevenson, Erin Rumsey, Max Wright, Adam Perry, Katherine Crossley, Qiao Qian Chen, Leah Ryves, 

Jess Sangha, Shekina Braka-Asamoah, Charlie Leyman, Grave Povey, Romano Marucci, Mya Adisi-Takyi, Marley 

Makhubu, Ava Lemar, Dominic Scambler, Tristan Smith, Will Whitfield, Hope Maguire, Lucy Harris, Elliot Sadler, 

Joyce Chan, Jack Pearson, Joe Blatch, Lewis Clarke, Meghan Roberts, Jakob Eyre, Elodie Lucas, Toby Marwood. 

 

Year 10  

Eve Nye, Christina Ball, Leila Harris, Zahra Brown, Cohen Rose, Chetan Mukha, Luke Jeffery, Mel Pidd, Daisy 

Standfield, Alexa Bryden, Luke Jeffery, Faye Sherman, Mel Pidd, Anna Rayner, Isla Maclean, Taygan Sheldon, 

Thomas Price, Anna Rayner, Millie Mason, Grace Applin, Tom Wilson, Ben Colquitt, Holly Prince, Sam Havard, 

Georgie Mack, Kyle Lambert, Georgia Guppy, Seb Ortu Mankey, Molly Swan, Sasha Cox, Mia Pallas, Florence 

Trenchard, Alia Carr, Jacob Urban, Jaina Aubeck, Alex Giles, Jack Noyce, Michael Mroczek. 

 

Maths  

Congratulations to pupils for their End of Year maths assessments. Many pupils obviously put in a good deal of 

work preparing for these and achieved some great results.  

We would also like to take this opportunity to remind about equipment that is needed for maths lessons: 

scientific calculator, pencil, ruler, black and green pens, rubber, sharpener, protractor, pair of compasses, glue 

stick, highlighter pens. Please can all pupils have full equipment for the new term.  

Have a great summer break! 

The Maths Department  
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PE and Sport Review 

It has been an incredible year for Toynbee Sports. Across the year there have been clubs for 20 different activities 

with over 270 fixtures across 15 of those activities.  

As you can see from the list below, we have had a successful year, especially when comparing numbers of children, 

Toynbee is the smallest school in the Eastleigh and Winchester District. Obviously, some of the achievement 

listed below are not born through Toynbee PE lessons, but this is an opportunity to celebrate and highlight the 

achievements our sports men and women are competing at.  

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of the Toynbee parents and carers who support the PE 

department by adapting to the new away fixture policy, supporting on the side lines or helping transport the 

pupils, without your support a number of opportunities may not have happened. What stands out from analysing 

this year's success is the amount of success from pupils that are new to that activity. We finished the year by 

being awarded the National School Games Gold Mark.  

I have changed the school PE kit policy with regard the shirts pupils wear for PE by removing the line 'or any 

other black shirt'. The expectation is that all pupils attend PE lessons in the black and red polo shirt with the 

Toynbee logo, available from Skoolkit.  

We look forward to your working with your children in and out of lessons in the new academic year. On top of 

all the usual activities on offer to all, is the December Ski Trip. Details for the 2023 trip will be published in 

September. 

 

National Level 

Athletics  

Aaron A – Y8 - Hammer - ranked number 1 (Y8) in the UK – English Schools silver medalist against Y9s 

Lexie T – Y8 - Pole Vault - ranked number 1 (Y8) in the UK 

Alejandro G – Y9 - English Schools 200m Bronze medalist 

Jacob A – Y11 - English School javelin 6th place 

Handball 

U13 Boys team – Qualified for the National Finals 

U13 Girls team – Qualified for the National Finals 

Badminton  

Maria M - Y8 - ranked number 1 in the UK 

Dan W - Y11 - ranked number 8 in the UK 

BMX 

Lacey B – Y9 - Selected to represent Team England at the UK School Games 

Kayaking 
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Beth P – Y11 - Selected to represent the Team GB Hopefuls squad 

Snooker 

O’Shay S - Y8 – National U14 Finalist 

Ollie S – Y11 – National U21 Finalist 

  

Regional Level 

Handball  

U13 Girls team – South Central Champions 

U13 Boys team – South Central Runners up 

Athletics 

Evan J – Y10 – South East Counties 1500m Steeplechase Champion 

Lexie T – Y8 – South East Counties Pole Vault Champion 

Jacob A – Y11 – South East Counties Javelin silver medalist 

Alejandro G – Y9 – South East Counties 200m silver medalist 

Aaron A – Y8 – South East Counties silver medalist 

Beth M – Y8 – South East counties Shot Bronze medalist & Javelin 5th place 

Sam M – Y11 – South East counties Triple Jump 5th place 

U15 Boys Track & Field team Regional B final 2nd place 

U13 Boys Track & Field team Regional B final 3rd place 

 

County Level 

Football 

U14 Boys team Hampshire Cup Champions 

Alejandro G – Y9 – Hampshire U14 Boys squad captain 

Harvey C - Y11 – Hampshire U16 squad 

Basketball 

U15 Boys team Hampshire Cup runners up 

U14 Boys team Hampshire Cup runners up 

Badminton  

U14 Girls team Hampshire Champions 

Izzy E – Y8 – Selected to represent Hampshire 
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Handball 

U13 Girls team Hampshire, Dorset, Wiltshire Champions 

U13 Boys team Hampshire, Dorset, Wiltshire Champions 

U15 Girls team Hampshire, Dorset, Wiltshire Bronze medalists 

Rugby 

U15 Girls team Hampshire festival winners 

Leila H – Y10 – Selected to represent Hampshire U15 Girls Team 

U15 Boys team Hampshire Cup semi finalists 

Cricket 

U12A team Hampshire Dynamos Festival Champions 

U12B team Hampshire Dynamos Festival runners up 

U15 team Hampshire Cup runners up 

U13 Boys team Hampshire festival semi finalists 

U13 team Hampshire Cup semi finalists 

Dan W – Y8 – Hampshire U13 Boys squad 

Wilfred V - Y7 – Hampshire U12 Boys squad 

Athletics  

Evan J - Y10 – Hampshire 1500m Steeplechase Champion 

Lexie T – Y8 – Hampshire Pole Vault Champion, 200m Silver medalist, relay silver medalist 

Beth M - Y8 – Hampshire Shot Putt Champion 

Adele L – Y8 - Hampshire High Jump Silver medalist 

Sam M – Y11 – Hampshire Triple Jump Silver medalist 

Kianna W – Y7 – Hampshire Shot Putt Silver medalist 

Aaron A – Y8 – Hampshire Discus Bronze medalist 

Charlie C - Y8 – Hampshire 800m Bronze medalist 

Anna R – Y10 – Hampshire Triple Jump Bronze medalist 

Elliott S – Y9 – Hampshire Triple Jump Bronze medalist 

U15 Boys Track Team – Hampshire Bronze medalists 

Kurtis D – Y11 – Hampshire 4th place Triple Jump 

Luke J – Y10 – Hampshire 7th place Long Jump & 8th place 100m  

Cross Country 
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Selected to represent E&W District Team at the senior Hampshire Cross Country Championships 

Evan J Y10, Elliot M Y8 

Selected to represent E&W District Team at the junior Hampshire Cross Country Championships  

Y8 Boys - Elliot M, Stanley E, Charlie C, Ben B, Henry S, Ian S, Bailey J,  

Y8 Girls - Maya S, Maria M, Lara B  

Y7 Boys - Wilfred V, Aaron P 

Y7 Girls - Medi J, Kayla S, Charlotte A,  

Hockey 

Ellie G – Y9 – Hampshire U14 Girls Squad 

Trampoline 

Zara H – Y11 & Rhys G – Y9 – Qualified to compete at the Regional Finals 

 

District Level 

Cricket  

Y7 Boys team District League Champions 

Rishan R – Y7 – Central Hampshire District squad 

Athletics 

Overall School team District Track & Field Champions 

Overall Boys team Track & Field Champions 

Y10/9 Boys team Track & Field Champions 

Ollie - Y7 – District Shot Putt & Discus Champion  

Wilfred - Y7- District High Jump Champion 

Aaron - Y8 – District Discus Champion 

Luke - Y10 – District Long Jump Champion 

Beth - Y8 – District Shot Putt Champion 

Adele - Y8 – District High Jump Champion 

Alejandro – Y9 - District 100m & 200m District Champion 

Football 

Year 9 Boys team District League Champions 

Year 11 Boys team District Cup Champions 

Year 11 Boys team District League Div2 Champions 
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Elliot M – Y8 – Eastleigh & Winchester U14 Squad 

Year 7 Boys team (pre covid now 9s) Eastleigh Sports Awards Outstanding Achievement Award Winner 

Year 8 Boys B team District B Team Tournament Winners 

Year 9 Boys B team District B Team Tournament Winners 

Basketball 

U14 Boys team District Championships Champions 

U16 Boys team District Plate Champions  

Badminton 

U14 Girls team District Champions 

Maria M Y8 Eastleigh Sports Awards – Junior Sportsperson of the Year Award Winner 

U14 Boys team District 2nd Place 

U16 Boys team District 3rd Place 

 

School toilets  

Due to ongoing problems throughout the year, we are refurbishing our toilets over the summer break to an 

open plan format.  Accessible toilets are still available in the PE department.   

 

Vacancies  

We have the following vacancies at Toynbee.  Please check our website for more information.   

• Learning Support Assistant – Visual Impairment Resource  

• Learning Support Assistant – Maths  

• Learning Support Assistant  
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